IFCO-Pastors for Peace Caravan pays tribute to Che Guevara



Santa Clara, July 3 (RHC)—Members of the IFCO- Pastors for Peace currently visiting the central province of Villa Clara paid tribute on Tuesday to the Heroic Guerrilla Ernesto "Che" Guevara at the memorial that keeps his remains and those of his comrades-in-arms.

At the solemn ceremony, Gail Walker, executive director of the Interreligious Foundation for Community Organization IFCO-Pastors for Peace, ratified the organization's commitment to continue the struggle to end the blockade.

The US delegation was accompanied by Iris Menéndez, delegate of the Cuban Institute of Friendship with the Peoples in that province, and by Pedro Valdés, coordinator of the Council of Churches of Cuba in that territory.



Radio Habana Cuba